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A WORD FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

FINANCE OFFICE 

Mon—Thurs 8.30am-9.15am 
2.45pm—3.15pm 

Fri 8.30am-9.15am 

DIARY DATES  
 

2018 TERM DATES 
TERM 2 

30 APRIL—6 JULY 
 

Thursday 5 July 
Casual Day 

Gold Coin Donation 

 
Last Day of Term  

 Friday 6 July 
Dismissal 2pm 

 
Term 3 Starts 

Monday 23 July 
 

Term 3   
Pupil Free Day 
Friday 3 August 

 
Show Day 
Monday 3  
September 

SKOOLBAG APP 

Download Instructions 
For Apple Users 
From your iphone/ipad, open the 
Apple App Store and search for 
“Skoolbag”  
 

For Google Android Users 
Ensure you have an account in 
the Google Play store. and search 
for “Skoolbag”  
 

Download for free 
Open the app and add your 
school you are ready to go. 
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East Marden Branding 
 

The rebranding process is about creating a new logo that establishes our school identity. We 
currently have three different logos displayed around our school grounds and our aim is to 
create one modern design that accurately reflects our current school culture, as well as our 
hopes and goals for our future. The school name of East Marden will definitely remain. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for your input into our recent community survey. Similar surveys were conducted 
with students and staff to inform the rebranding process. Here are some of the highlights 
from the feedback collected. 
 
Students shared that they: 
√ Are happy at school 
√ Recognise their abilities in persisting and never giving up 
√ Value opportunities for making and designing using their imagination 
√ Appreciate existing play spaces 
√ Are excited about the nature play areas developing around the school 

 
The school community shared that they: 
√ Appreciate the friendly atmosphere 
√ Value the strong wellbeing focus 
√ Value the beautiful school environment 
 
One of the main points from the data gathered is that the diverse cultures represented in our 
community are strongly valued and that this adds to the learning experience at East Marden.  
Through the community survey, we realise that many are wondering why we are looking into 
rebranding and have questions about the process. 
 
The benefits of having a new school logo include: 
√ Students, community and staff increasing feelings of connectedness to our school 
√ The creation of a high resolution image (this is required for future building projects, as 

well as in cloud-based applications and websites) 
√ An image with more commonly used dimensions that work with our software systems 

 
As the rebranding process unfolds, there will be further opportunities for community input 
and we greatly value your opinion and thoughts. Students will be consulted regularly 
throughout the rebranding process. 
 
The community will be consulted if changes will be made to the uniform. 
 
We are looking forward to refreshing our logo as we unveil the new STEM space, new nature 
play areas and plans for the Better Schools Project over the next few years!  



CHESS NEWS 
We may still be in the midst of a chilly winter, yet activities on the chessboards have been red hot and intense! 
 

This year’s South Australian Interschool Chess Competitions began on Friday 11th May, and the 4th round is on this Friday. 
This year, we have 7 teams participating in A, B and C Grades, and we are doing fairly well at this stage. 
 
Our A Grade Team now sits on 2nd on the ladder, behind the leader Prince Alfred College.  These two strong teams are to 
meet this Friday – a possible season decider!  Our B Grade team, made up of Connor, Dwij, Leon and Tharan, is in the top 4 
amongst a field of 10 and has beaten Yrs 6 and 7 players along the way!  As a “State First”, we have an all-girls team from a 
co-ed school (state or private!). The players are: Jasmine, Sanggeetha, Hannah and Amelia, and they are currently 2nd in 
their division, having knocked out teams from Prince Alfred College and Seymour College! Also our other young teams are 
taking the opportunities to learn and enjoy their chess. So well done, all!  Good luck this round! 
 
In the upcoming school holidays, the following junior tournaments will be held in the Chess Centre in the city: 2018 State 
U12 through to State U18 Championships, and 2018 July Junior (for players aged 10 and under).  These are fantastic  
opportunities not only for dedicated junior chess players to come hone their craft but also as stepping stones to senior and 
national events. In the last holidays, players from our school had performed very well. In the Under 9 Championship, 
Charles T. was 1st, just ahead of Connor C. (aged 5!!). Athena R. won the Under 12 Tournament and Celeb T. was a point 
behind at 4th. Ethan R. was tied 2nd in the Under 21 Championship, and was awarded as 1st in its Under 13 Section. 
 
Currently at school, there is the Monday lunch time class for advanced and competitive players, the Wednesday lunch time 
class for beginners and the Excel Class held after school on Wednesday.    
 
New enrolments are always welcome! Forms can be collected from the front office or phone Louise on 0448 332 701 or 
email chesslife@bigpond.com for more information. 
 
Chess co-ordinator: Jocelyn Ho Retnaraja 

PARKING ISSUES—Re parking in the vacant lot in the cul de sac on Shepherd Lane 
 
Parents/Caregivers, 
 
Please do not park vehicles on the vacant land opposite the Shepherd Lane crossing.  This is private property and has been 
damaged from cars using this as a drop off point in the morning and afternoon.  A water meter has been broken and sur-
vey pegs have been knocked over. 
A reminder to use the Kiss and Drop or park on Mines Road that connects to the roundabout. 
 
Thank you  

AFTER SCHOOL OUTDOOR CRICKET VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
Our Sports and Clubs Committee are considering offering outdoor Cricket as an After School Sport for Term 4 2018 and 
Term 1 2019 to our students, but we cannot do this until we have sufficient parent/carer/grandparent volunteer support.  
Cricket will require a volunteer coordinator and coaches.   
 
The coordinator and coaches must already have or must be willing to obtain a DCSI Screening Check and complete an 
online RAN-Training course before the summer cricket season begins.   
 
If you are interested in volunteering as the cricket coordinator or a coach for the upcoming summer season or would like 
further information, please email your name, your child's name and contact details to 
Mostyn.Kemp843@schools.sa.edu.au or leave these details with school Front Office staff.  A member of the Sports and 
Clubs Committee will then contact you with further information on these volunteer roles.   
 
Please remember without sufficient volunteer support, cricket will not be offered - the student cricketers of East Marden 
Primary need your support - without you there will be no cricket! 
 

Thank you 
Mostyn Kemp P.E Teacher 

mailto:chesslife@bigpond.com




 
 
 
 
 

Our School Colour Fun Run raised $6,790.69 Thank you again for all the families that  

participated and supported the school with its fundraising efforts. 
 

We apologise for the delay in the delivery of prizes to students who raised sponsorship funds. 
Prizes will now be delivered early in term 3. 

Thank you for your patience. 
 

Second Hand Clothing Stall 
 

Thank you to the families that bought pre loved clothing from our stall. 

We raised a total amount of $1,290.00   

All monies raised will be going  towards supporting our Nature Play area. 



ONLINE GAME 
 

Students are not to bring any games downloaded from home to school. This is strictly not allowed. 



Word Study 
We continue our focus on Word Study through an emphasis on teaching of spelling and grammar. Teachers and students 
have been learning and using strategies to empower their spelling skills. 
 
Here’s an example 


